                     Wealden District Association of Local Councils

DRAFT

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Wealden District Association of Local Councils held on Wednesday 12th July 2023 in the Green Room, Civic Centre, Uckfield at 7.00pm


Present:  Keith Stevens (Wartling), Douglas Murray (Polegate), Christine Payne (Willingdon and Jevington), Martin Cooper (Willingdon and Jevington), Diane Ward (Uckfield), Susan Cole (East Hoathly with Halland), Penny Lawne (Withyham), Stephanie Blackledge (Herstmonceux), Damian Greenish (Fletching), Michael Lunn (Hadlow Down), Nick Giles (Cuckmere Valley), Deveda Redman (Mayfield and Five Ashes) and Patrrick Coffey (Heathfield).

James Partridge (Wealden District Council) and Chris Bending (Wealden District Council).
 
Also in attendance:  Alison Stevens (Honorary Secretary).

1. Apologies: Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Graham Knight (Horam), Beryl Smith (Berwick), Sally Carnie (Berwick), Shirley McKinnon (Pevensey), Andy Watkins (Willingdon and Jevington), Martin Garrett ((Crowborough), Kay Moss (Crowborough), Danehill Parish Council, Buxted Parish Council, P Moore (Wadhurst), Long Man Parish, Martin Craddock (Maresfield), Lolita Reeves (Maresfield) and Chiddingly Parish Council.

2. Election of Chairman:  Having been duly proposed and seconded, Cllr Keith Stevens was elected Chair for the ensuing year. 

3. Election of Vice Chairman: Having been duly proposed and seconded, Cllr Doug Murray was elected Vice Chair for the ensuing year.

			          4. Minutes of the Association Meeting: 

The Minutes of the Association Meeting held on 18th January 2023 were read, approved, accepted as a true and accurate record, and signed by the Chair.  

5. Confirmed Representatives of the Management Committee are:

		Keith Stevens			keithbd.stevens@btinternet.com
		Patrick Coffey			cllr.patrickcoffey@hwpc.org.uk
Diane Ward			diane.ward@uckfieldtc.gov.uk
		Kay Moss			kayjmoss@msn.com
		Martin Cooper			martinrcooper@hotmail.co.uk
		Doug Murray			cllr.d.murray@polegatetowncouncil.gov.uk

There are now five vacancies.
			
7. Confirmed Directors of East Sussex Association of Local Councils are:  

		Keith Stevens			keithbd.stevens@btinternet.com
		Doug Murray			cllr.d.murray@polegatetowncouncil.gov.uk
		Kay Moss			kayjmoss@msn.com

8. Confirmed Wealden Local Strategic Partnership:

		Keith Stevens			keithbd.stevens@btinternet.com
Patrick Coffey 			cllr.patrickcoffey@hwpc.org.uk
		Douglas Murray		cllr.d.murray@polegatetowncouncil.gov.uk

9. Elected to the Standards Committee:

Keith Stevens			keithbd.stevens@btinternet.com
Andy Watkins			andy_watkins@btinternet.com

10. Elected to the Joint Action Group:

		Keith Stevens			keithbd.stevens@btinternet.com
Stephanie Blackledge 		Cllr.Stephanie.Blackledge@herstmonceuxparish.org.uk

11. End of Year Accounts 31st March 2023: – Members formally approved the audited accounts to 31st March 2023.

12. Appointment of the Honorary Secretary/Treasurer: – Councillors resolved that Alison Stevens continues in her role as Honorary Secretary and Treasurer to the Association for the forthcoming year.

13. Appointment of the Auditor: – Councillors approved the appointment of Peter Frost as the Association’s Auditor for 2023-2024.

14.  Wealden Updates – Wealden District Council provided the following updates;

Councillor Partridge, Leader of Wealden District Council, reported;

Elections

There is a new administration at Wealden. The Liberal Democrats and the Green Party have formed an alliance and no one party has overall control.

The Wealden Local Plan

The Wealden Local Plan is their first priority and will progress while they wait for the figures from Central Government.

Roads

The District Council has passed a resolution to ask the County Council to prioritise road repairs because the state of the roads is a major concern to residents. The County Council has since approved more money to repair them.




Climate Change

The new administration plans to move quicker on climate change and understands the challenges involved.

Corporate Plan

Work on the new Corporate Plan has begun.

Bin Strike

The latest bin strike has been resolved.

South East Water 

Several parishes have experienced problems with their water supply recently, which has been mainly caused by the lack of investment in the infrastructure. South East Water is to attend the Overview and Scrutiny Committee Meeting in September to update members on its progress.

In answer to Councillor’s questions, in conjunction with Mr Bending he confirmed;
· that planning applications cannot be refused on the grounds there isn’t enough water for them. The water companies have a statutory obligation to make sure their systems can cope and the District Council can only encourage them to do their job. The water companies blame OFWAT because it will not allow them to invest more.
· Mornings Mill in Willingdon has only been given outline planning consent at this stage, the details of its sewage arrangements have yet to be confirmed. The planning application was originally refused by Wealden because of concerns about the sewage arrangements but the decision was overturned by the Planning Inspector who said it was ‘unreasonable’.
· During the eight day outage Wealden called an Emergency rather than a Major Incident because its services were not overwhelmed.
Councillor Cole reminded everyone that at the WDALC Meeting in January, the South East Water representative said they think there will be less demand for water in the future. The figures they work to are based on planned population growth. 
Mrs Redman said she felt the distribution of bottled water could have been handled better, supplies were only available at Crowborough and Tunbridge Wells.
In answer to further questions they also confirmed;
· The new administration has no plans to impose parking charges.
· There is an agreement, in principle, to keep Uckfield Leisure Centre open.

15. Working Group Against Over-Development
The Group has a new Chair, Geoff Sambrook from Isfield Parish Council, and a new Vice Chair, Steve Tolhurst from Chiddingly Parish Council. Mr Bending invited them to meet him.
16: Adoption of the Standing Orders and Constitution

Item 3.1 in the Constitution was amended to read ‘East Sussex Association of Local Councils’.

Item 11.3 in the Standing Orders was amended from ‘fifteen’ voting members to ‘twelve’.

The Standing Orders and Constitution were then both approved by all.

17. Questions from Members: 

Councillor Stevens asked if there will be a Parish Conference this year. Nothing has been decided as yet.

Councillor Payne said Southern Rail is proposing to close some of its ticket offices and asked if the WDALC can do anything to help. The Honorary Secretary will send out details of the consultation to all parishes in the District so they can consider whether or not they want to respond. The consultation deadline is the 26th July.

Councillor Coffey said Heathfield is going to try and respond to the Wealden Local Plan Scoping Document consultation and encouraged others to look at it even though it is a lengthy technical document. Others felt it might be better to respond to the Local Plan consultation later on in the year. 

There were no further questions from any of the Councillors.

[bookmark: _GoBack]18. The date of the next Association Meeting is Wednesday 4th October 2023. Venue to be confirmed. Southern Water have been invited to attend to update everyone on how it’s Clean Rivers and Seas Taskforce is doing.

There being no further business, this meeting closed at 8.05pm.

 
	



